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Fast, Healthy, Tasty, Inexpensive Food for Your Family
Imagine it is dinnertime and your stomach is growling.  You’ve worked hard all day, the kids are dancing around and the only thing you can focus on is:  What are we going to eat that’s quick and easy for dinner?  Two caveats:  It should taste good and (ideally) be healthy.  

Every day the same thing happens all over America.  A parent drives home, kisses their children, let’s the dog out and begins exploring the pantry and refrigerator in hopes of finding something that will miraculously appear as dinner.   The self-talk begins: “What to eat?  What to eat?  That is the question.  Hmmm.  I bought this some time ago; I wonder if it expired?  I really should be making something out of those vegetables we bought at the Farmer’s Market last weekend but I’m not sure I have enough ingredients to make it tasty.  What would go with radishes, cabbage and broccoli anyway?  I just don’t know.  What I do know is that my pants were a little tight again this morning; it sure would be nice to eat something filling that isn’t a lot of calories.”
 After some exploration, many parents find themselves at a loss on what to cook or prepare.  The thought pattern moves to the usual - should we have our old standbys, try something new, or drive on through the local fast food eatery?   Most are not aware of the simple steps it takes at the beginning of the week to have carefree, easy, tasty and inexpensive meals in a jiffy throughout the week.  
Thankfully, Cooperative Extension has EFNEP (Expanded Foods and Nutrition Education Program) professionals invest time in local communities teaching folks amazing tricks to improve the diet and health of the entire family, including young children.  The program is offered for free at Franklin County Cooperative Extension during the lunch hour.  In fact, in less than one hour, parents cook, eat and learn how to prepare low-cost, nutritious, tasty foods that are safe to eat. The class is held every Thursday or Friday at noon for eight weeks and is designed for struggling families who want to save money.  Parents are provided weekly calendars to list nutritious, balanced meals each day.  The group discusses couponing, how to stretch those dollars and what community resources may be available to help provide for the family’s needs.   EFNEP professionals know that it all begins with the shopping experience and moves toward the reality of independent will.  Parents are encouraged to develop personally and to commit to improving the diet and health of their family.  This commitment begins on Thursday, June 20th.  Call our office at 919-496-3344 to sign up.  For those who cannot attend, try the following resources below. 
Would you like to know when are vegetables in season?  http://snap.nal.usda.gov/resource-library/nutrition-through-seasons/whats-season-season
Tips to losing weight can be found here:  http://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/public/heart/obesity/lose_wt/ob_tips.htm
Eating healthy:  http://www.choosemyplate.gov/healthy-eating-tips.html
Planting a garden:  http://www.ces.ncsu.edu/depts/hort/consumer/quickref/vegetable/plantingguide.html
Recipes galore:  http://www.choosemyplate.gov/healthy-eating-tips/sample-menus-recipes.html
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